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XXXVIII. FRENCH ISLAND POSSESSIONS IN T~E 
PACIFIC 

(Dept. of State Bulletin, Vol. VI, No. 141, 1_\,farch 7, 1942) 

' 
The text of a statement made by the American 

Vice Consul at Noumea to the High Commissioner 
of N e\v Caledonia and made public by the latter 011 

February 28, 1942 follo\vs: 
"The policy of -the Govern1nent of the United States as 

regards France 'and French territory has been bas~d upon 
the maintenance of the integrity of France and . of the 
French Empire and of the eventual restoration of fhe com­
plete independence of all French territories. l\1indful of 
its traditional friendship for France, this Government 
deeply sympathizes not only 'vith the desire of the French 
people to maintain their territories intact but with the 
efforts of the French people to continue to resist the forces 
of aggression. In its relations ''rith the local French au­
thorities in French territories the United States has been 
and will continue to be _governed by the manifest effective­
ness with which those authorities .endeavor to protect their 
territories from domin,ation and control by the common 
enemy. 

"'Vith the French authorities in effective control of 
French territories in the Pacific this Governn1ent has treated 
and will continue to treat on the basis of their actual admin­
istration of the territories involved. This Government 
recognizes, in particular, that French island possessions in 
that area are under the effective control of the French 
National Committee established in London and the United 
States authorities are cooperating :for the defense of these 
islands with the authorities established by the French 
National Committee and with no other French authority. 
This Government appreciates the importance of New Cale­
donia in the defense o:f the Pacific area." 




